
May 8, 2017 the regular town board meeting was held in the Dresden Town Hall with Coun. Barber and 
Coun. Greenough absent. Sup. Gang led the pledge to the flag. A motion to accept the previous month’s 
minutes was made by Coun. Wilbur and was seconded by Coun. Raymond and all were in favor. A 
motion to pay the audited bills was made by Coun. Wilbur and was seconded by Coun. Raymond and all 
were in favor.  
The Highway Superintendent gave his report at the beginning of the meeting. Since the last meeting the 
crew has replaced 2 cross culverts and spent 2 weeks ditching and cutting shoulders on Bluff Head Road. 
We have finished our annual road brooming and there are a few spots that will need it again. Mark 
Kenyon of Hulett’s Landing had granted a drainage easement across his property at the intersection of 
Midway and Bayview Roads. John Grady has been hired to do the survey for that easement. The crew has 
also started doing culvert replacement and ditching on Pike Brook Road. Six culverts will need to be 
replaced. Approximately 700 feet will be shimmed and a mile and a quarter will be overlaid through 
construction season and ditching and shoulder cutting will also be done. Last week we picked up culverts 
from Lane Enterprises in Ballston Spa for the cost of about $3,400. We replaced the 20 year old MIG 
welder with a unit purchased from Taylor Welding, and finally Mr. Hobus will be meeting with APA to 
determine a new dump site for the weed program. 
Old Business: The Financials were given to the board and are on file in the Clerk’s Office. Overall things 
look good however the snow removal portion of the Highway Budget will most likely fall short during 
next winter. The Sewer Districts look good and the User Fee’s will be going up, $500 for SD 2 and $600 
for SD 1 and bills will be going out closer to June. The dedication for the Veteran’s sign will be held on 
May 28th beginning at Noon and the sign will be unveiled and the new flag pole will also be presented. 
�ew Business: There are no resolutions for tonight’s meeting. The date for the June meeting will be 
moved from the second Monday of the month to the first Monday for a conflict of scheduling. Therefore, 
the meeting will be held June 5, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. A draft was given to the board of the Supervisor’s 
response to the audit from the State Comptroller’s Office. The board has a small discussion after the 
Supervisor read the response and a trial vote was made in case there is a resolution necessary. A motion 
was made by Coun. Wilbur and was seconded by Coun. Raymond and all were in favor. 
There were no further discussions and a motion was made by Coun. Wilbur to adjourn. Respectfully 
submitted Marcinda Wilbur. 
Attendance: Scott Brown Marc Brown Paul Ferguson 

 

 


